

ANGLOPHONE WEST SCHOOL DISTRICT

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

1135 Prospect Street · Fredericton, New Brunswick E3B 3B9 · www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca

Minister Serge Rousselle
Department of Education and Early Childhood Development
Place 2000
250 King Street
Fredericton, NB
E3B-5H1

May 26, 2015

Minister Rousselle,

On May 21, 2015, the Anglophone West School District Education Council (ASD-W DEC) held its monthly public meeting at the Geary Elementary Community School in Geary, NB. Among many things on the agenda that night was a presentation by our Superintendent, David McTimoney, on the potential of conducting a sustainability study for one or more schools, taking into account the new concept of trigger schools. This presentation was delivered in compliance with the recently revised Department of Education and Early Childhood Development Provincial Policy 409 – Multi-year School Infrastructure Planning.

Following the presentation and some conversation among Council, we reached a conclusion to conduct a sustainability study on <u>Millville Elementary School</u> in conjunction with conducting a school cluster sustainability study on <u>Nackawic Elementary School</u>, <u>Nackawic Middle School</u> and <u>Nackawic High School</u>. These four schools will be studied, in unison.

The following motion was presented:

"That the District Education Council conduct a sustainability study on Millville Elementary School and the three schools in Nackawic as a cluster,"

The motion was passed.

In accordance with Policy 409, Section 6.4.2, this letter will serve purpose as written notice to you, as Minister, of our intent to conduct this sustainability study in the defined timeline of May, 2015 to January, 2016.

On behalf of the District Education Council, I wish to assure you that we will follow the process outlined in Policy 409, pertaining to sustainability studies. In doing so, we will ensure quality public consultation and transparent sharing of information.

We plan on writing to you, again, in January, 2016, with the results of our study.

Sincerely,

Mark Noel

Chair, District Education Council Anglophone West School District

Mark Woel

cc: David McTimoney, Superintendent

Brunswick